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· From the ASAR office – VOTE, VOTE, VOTE….Make sure your voice is heard….
· From the ASAR office – Upcoming professional development opportunities
· February 13th - Technology updates; Engineering by Design, Linkit, ASAR website, ect
· 4:30 – 6:30 (Wilson Foundation)
· March 25th - Graduation review process for beginners
· 2:30 – 4 or 4 – 5:30 (ASAR office)
· March 26th – Graduation(Part II) review process for advanced
· 3 – 4:30 (ASAR office)

· From the ASAR office – Please be sure to register(using your personal email account) on the ASAR website.  http://asarrochester.com/

· From the ASAR office – Negotiations Team
· C. Michael Robinson - SAANYS
· Larry Ellison – Elementary
· Chuck GoodyKoontz – Civil Service
· Brenda Pacheco – Secondary
· John Rowe – Central Office
· Tim Wagner – ASAR

· Contract “tidbit” you should know
ARTICLE 2
NEGOTIATIONS PROCEDURES


1. Meetings of the negotiating committees may be initiated at the written request of either party. All subject matter to be negotiated should be submitted by the first Friday in March when school is in session. The parties shall arrange for a mutually satisfactory time and place for an initial meeting within a reasonable time thereafter.
2. Agreements reached by the negotiating committees shall be submitted in writing to the Board of Education and the Association for ratification.
	Upon ratification the agreement shall be signed by the Superintendent of Schools, and the President of ASAR.
3. If the Superintendent and the ASAR negotiating committee are unable to reach agreement, the parties shall each select a representative and the two representatives shall elect a third person mutually acceptable to them to act as chairman of an ad hoc committee. This committee shall take whatever steps it deems necessary in order to assist the parties to resolve their differences.
4. The costs of the services of the ad hoc committee, including per diem fees, if any, and actual and necessary travel and subsistence expenses, shall be shared equally by the District and ASAR.
5. The District agrees to furnish to the negotiating committee in accordance with reasonable requests, all available information concerning financial resources of the District, tentative budgetary requirements and allocations, and such other information as will assist the negotiating committee in developing intelligent, accurate, and constructive programs.
6. If joint meetings of the negotiating committees are scheduled during the work day, members of the committees shall be released from their regular duties without loss of pay and with substitutes provided when requested.
7. In the event the District is considering a change in policy which would come within the scope of this Agreement, or is considering any change in district wide educational policy which has an impact on the terms and conditions of work, the Superintendent of Schools shall so notify the President of the Association. The Association shall, within ten (10) days, notify the Superintendent if the Association will exercise its right to negotiate these matters. The Superintendent and the Association shall also negotiate on any appropriation of unanticipated additional sources of public revenue, which are not specifically earmarked.
	The Association shall also have the opportunity to present its views to the Superintendent or designee at a mutually convenient time, on other revisions of educational policy which the Association may deem desirable.






· From the desk of Debbie Rider
5 Leadership Lessons: The Heart of Leadership
[image: 5 Leadership Lessons]

“Leaders are different,” begins Mark Miller’s The Heart of Leadership. “They see the world differently and they cultivate different character traits.” It’s a business fable that explains that “you can have impeccable character—be honest, loyal, dependable, and so on—and still not demonstrate leadership character.” Leadership character sits on top of these traits and are foundational. Leaders who don’t possess these traits and others like them, are disqualified before they start.

Skills are important, but “if you don’t demonstrate leadership character, your skills and your results will be discounted, if not dismissed. The Heart of Leadership is a well told story and is built around five lessons:

[image: 1]Think Others First. To think others first is not primarily about what you do—it is about how you think. It’s all about what’s in your heart. How can I Serve this person? What does a win look like for him or her?

[image: 2]Expect the Best. Many people in the world see events as they are; leaders are different in that they see things that could be. And the future they see is always a better version of the present. We believe we can make a difference; we think we can make the world, or at least our part of it, better. Leaders are generally more optimistic than non-leaders.

[image: 3]Respond With Courage. Practice taking action. As you go through your day, ask yourself what action would be appropriate here? Your missed opportunities are often no big deal in isolation. They are, however, cumulative.

[image: 4]Hunger for Wisdom. A hunger for wisdom fueled by a commitment to lifelong learning will equip you for whatever lies ahead. Be open to input, new ideas, contrarian opinions, and views. Establish a network of counselors to call on for their advice and wisdom. 

[image: 5]Accept Responsibility. Assume responsibility for your actions and the action of those you lead. It is about being accountable for actions and outcomes—yours and others. Leaders accept responsibility, in part, because they are sold out to the vision. It matters more than they do.

The key issue though is discussed at the end of the story. If these qualities don’t become part of who you are, your leadership will never really change. Our leadership reflects who we are inside. You can fake it for a while, but eventually it will come out. “If you do all those activities and your heart doesn’t change, you won’t be the kind of leader you want to be. Leadership is not about what you do nearly as much as it’s about who you are becoming—the heart of leadership is a matter of the heart.”

· From the desk of SAANYS
The January Meeting of the Board of Regents
The State Education Department’s ESEA Waiver Renewal Application

The Board of Regents convened in Albany on January 13 and 14. The first action taken by the full board was to discuss and approve the penultimate ESEA Waiver Renewal application to be submitted to the US Department of Education. The application builds upon the State Education Department’s current ESEA flexibility waiver and extends from the current school year through 2015-16. Therefore, under the next waiver, 2010-2011 performance data will continue to be used for the identification of priority schools and focus districts and schools. Priority and focus accountability status will not be based on common core-aligned assessment results until 2015-2016 – at the earliest – three years after the first implementation of grade 3-8 common core-aligned tests. 

The use of common core-aligned Regents examination results will not be used for accountability purposes for an extended period beyond that of the 3-8 tests, though no contemplated school year was articulated at the Regents meeting. Assistant Commissioner Ira Schwartz reported that, to date, the US Department of Education has provided no guidance to state education agencies regarding the accountability system that will be in place for 2015-2016. However, he also indicated that:

“We are already planning for the 2015-2016 school year. We have an advantage at the high school level … because we are one of the few states that uses a cohort system for high school accountability, which is based on the performance of students … four years after they first enter ninth grade. Most states are using some sort of census test (e.g., tests administered to all students in grade 10). … Our cohort system actually gives us more time to rollout these kinds of changes.”     

The assistant commissioner indicated that if the ESEA waiver process is continued after the next ESEA waiver period, that New York State will need to determine the school year for which performance data will be used for accountability. In this regard, he said, “For our purposes that would be the graduating class of the 2015-2016 school year, which would not yet be one that would have been affected by the changes to the common core (Regents examinations).”

The flexibility requested by the State Education Department in February 2012 was primarily focused on accountability issues. The waiver application now under consideration will also address:

•    Testing for Students with Disabilities – Allowing students with significant cognitive disabilities to be assessed based upon their instructional level, rather than upon their chronological age. The number of grade levels below chronological age would be limited to two years; and the number of eligible students with disabilities included in this waiver may not exceed one percent in ELA and two percent in mathematics of all the students in the grades assessed in reading/language arts and in mathematics.
•    Explicitly Align the Diagnostic Tool for School and District Effectiveness (DTSDE) with District Comprehensive Improvement Plans (DCIPs) and School Comprehensive Education Plans (SCEP) -- The State Education Department would require school districts with priority and focus schools to prioritize funds for systemic planning training, expanded learning time, and community school programs; and to select activities to be funded by Titles I, II, and III consistent with areas of need identified by DTSDE reviews.
•    Technical Change Regarding Adequate Yearly Progress (AYP) – Beginning with the 2013-2014 school year results, the “all students” group in a school district or a school will be deemed to have achieved AYP if all the accountability subgroups have achieved AYP. Also, the Annual Measurable Objectives (AMOs) for grades 3-8 English language arts and mathematics will be revised to reflect the lower percentages of students who scored at or above Level 2 and at or above Level 3 on the common core-aligned assessments administered in 2012-13.
•    Testing for English Language Learners (ELLs) – Newly arrived ELL students will be exempted from participating in English language arts assessments for two years, and the NYSESLAT results will be used for accountability. Also, beginning in 2015-2016, Spanish Language Arts assessments will be available to school districts as a local option, to measure the progress of Spanish-speaking ELL students. Finally, beginning in 2014-2015, a Performance Index will be in place for newly arrived ELL students in their first two years in the United States, in which growth toward proficiency in language arts will be calculated based on the NYSESLAT assessment.     
A condition that must be met by SED in order receive approval of its waiver application, is to address two issues identified during a monitoring visit by the US Department of Education:

1.    NYSED will issue a press release on an annual basis when Title 1 Reward Schools are identified.
2.    For principals of priority schools that are not implementing a School Improvement Grant (SIG), but are following “Turnaround” principles, NYSED must provide additional guidance the school districts as to how they may determine whether the principal should continue in that role.  (A principal of SIG school must be removed if he/she has served in that role for two or more years; a principal of a priority school that is not a SIG school “may” continue to serve in such capacity, regardless of the number of years he/she has served in such role.)

The State Education Department’s ESEA Waiver Application will be posted for public comment from January 16 to January 27, 2014.  Those wishing to review and comment upon the draft waiver should please note the following contacts:
•    New York State’s approved ESEA Flexibility Waiver can be found at: http://www.p12.nysed.gov/accountability/ESEAFlexibilityWaiver.html 
•    The item presented to the Board of Regents may be accessed at: http://www.regents.nysed.gov/meetings/2014/January2014/114bra6.pdf 
•    The proposed amendments can be found at: http://www.p12.nysed.gov/accountability/documents/ESEAFlexibilityRenewalforPublicComment011614_1.pdf 
•    Comments regarding the renewal application or regarding one or more of the amendments may be sent by e-mail to eseasupport@mail.nysed.gov. Comments may also be submitted in writing to Dr. Lisa Long, Supervisor, Office of Accountability, 55 Hanson Place, Room 445, Brooklyn, New York 11217. 

Following the comment period, the ESEA Waiver Renewal Application with related amendments will be presented to the board as an action item on February 10, and will be submitted to the US Department of Education by February 28, 2014. 

New York State’s Education Reform Agenda

Also noted at the January meeting of the Board of Regents is the growing propensity of board members to express individual positions that are different than the positions adopted by and pursued by the overall board. SED’s education reform agenda, and information pertaining to the senate and assembly hearings that were recently held in regard to the Regents education reform agenda were not included in the board’s January agenda or in the information items that were discussed. Nonetheless, near the close of the full board meeting on January 14, Regent Kathleen Cashin, representing Judicial District 2 – Kings, expressed the following:

“I am here to say a few words about inBloom. … The vast majority (of parents) do not want inBloom or at the very least, they want the ‘opt out’ option. And since I think we function of the people, by the people, and for the people, we should be listening very carefully to that dimension. So I recommend that we withdraw from inBloom – we are the only state that is in inBloom.”

There was no discussion of Regent Cashin’s remarks by the Board of Regents.

For more information regarding the Board of Regents meeting and the Regents education reform agenda, contact James Viola, Director of Government Relations, at JViola@saanys.org.

              
· From the desk of Jim Viola (SAANYS)
Governor Cuomo’s 
Proposed Executive Budget for 2014-2015

On January 21, Governor Cuomo presented his proposed state budget for 2014-2015. A summary of provisions related to K-12 education follows:

· School Aid -- $21.88 billion was allocated for school aid; this amount constitutes an increase of $807 million (3.8 percent), with $608 million for formula-based School Aid. Most of the allocated increase would be provided through a $323 million partial restoration of the Gap Elimination Adjustment. There would also be a $285 million increase for reimbursable expense-based aid programs such as school construction, pupil transportation and BOCES. There would be no increase in Foundation Aid. High needs school districts will receive 70 percent of the formula-based increase. 
· Property Tax Freeze – The Executive Budget freezes, for two years, the property tax bills of homeowners in school districts which stay within the property tax cap. In the second year, such school districts will also have to agree to and implement a multi-year regional plan of shared services and administrative consolidation that produces recurring property tax savings. 
· Smart Schools – Contingent on a November bond referendum, $2 billion would be allocated to schools, based on the school aid formula, upon approval of each school districts Smart Schools Investment Plan by the Smart Schools Review Board. The program is designed to enhance classroom technology and improvements needed for full-day pre-kindergarten and after school student support.  Such funding may not be used for technology that is leased.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Universal Full-Day Pre-Kindergarten -- $100 million would be allocated in year one, of a five-year program totaling $1.5 billion. Following the Governor’s presentation, the state Deputy Secretary for Education, Ian Rosenblum,  indicated that such funding may not supplant local funding. 
· After-School Programs -- $720 million would be allocated over a five-year period; approximately $160 million would be available in 2015-2016 growing to $200 million in 2017-2018.The program is intended to add or expand after school programs to provide enrichment opportunities for students.
· Teacher Excellence Fund -- $20 million would be allocated to reward teachers rated “highly effective.”  Deputy Secretary Rosenblum indicated that teachers in all school districts would be eligible for such supplemental compensation, but school principals would not be eligible.
· P-TECH Expansion -- $5 million would be allocated to expand to Pathways in Technology and Early College High School program for students in “grades 9 to 14.” The program focuses on proficiencies needed for STEM careers, with participating students receiving both a high school diploma and an associate’s degree at no cost.
· School District Reorganizations – When two or more school districts propose to reorganize, the participating boards of education may opt to have to have the impact deferred for a one-year period and/or phased-in over a period not to exceed 10 years. A common phase-in period must be adopted across all participating school districts. 
· Preschool Special Education – The Executive Budget proposes to reduce preschool special education costs by limiting payment for Special Education Itinerant Teacher (SEIT) services based on services “actually provided” and by establishing regional reimbursement rates. 
· BOCES Services to the Office of Children and Family Services – Section 1950 would be amended with the phrase “and any other programs” to expand the services for which OCFS may contract with BOCES. 
· Common Core Panel – The governor proposes to establish a panel of national education experts and legislators to examine and make recommendations regarding all aspects that must be addressed for successful implementation of the common core. Deputy Secretary Rosenblum has indicated that no names have as yet been posited for panel membership and no timeline has been specified for the panel’s work. 
· K-2 Student Standardized Test Ban – The governor proposes a ban on standardized testing for students in kindergarten through second grade.
· Waivers for Certain Duties – The Executive Budget includes a new section 4403-a, authorizing school districts and BOCES to submit a waiver “from any requirement” imposed in Sections 4402 and 4403 (Special Schools and Instruction Children with Handicapping Conditions) and corresponding regulations. The purpose of the waiver is to provide an innovative special education program that is consistent with federal requirements and enhances student achievement and/or regular education opportunities.  
· Dignity for All Students Act -- Education Law would be amended to require that the investigation undertaken in regard to a report of alleged harassment, bullying and discrimination include a determination as to whether each verified incident is part of a pattern (i.e., multiple incidents) of harassment. The principal or superintendent must “promptly” report a pattern of harassment to the commissioner of education, the Division of Human Rights and the Division of State Police.  In any instance where the  school principal or superintendent fails to complete such duties in regard to a pattern of harassment that is known or that should be known, that commissioner “shall initiate a removal proceeding” pursuant to Section 306 of Education Law. (In such instances, a principal shall be deemed a school officer.)   According to Deputy Secretary Rosenblum, these amendments would not apply to charter schools.
· Age of Criminal Responsibility – The governor proposes to allocate $250,000 for expert services in connection with raising the age at which youths are treated as adults to 18 years of age. The current age is 16 years of age.
· Stemming Recidivism – The governor proposes to allocate $250,000 for to support the work of a Re-Entry Council to stop the “revolving door” into the criminal justice system.

· More from Jim Viola (SAANYS)
Governor Cuomo just finished delivering his fourth proposed Executive Budget plan for 2014-15FY. 

Below you will find links to the budget documents.   

2014-15 Executive Budget Legislation

2014-15 Appropriations Bills
1. State Operations (PDF, 1.10MB)
1. Legislature and Judiciary (PDF, 347KB)
1. State Debt Service (PDF, 23KB)
1. Aid to Localities (PDF, 1.37MB)
1. Capital Projects (PDF, 1.18MB)
2014-15 Article VII Bills
1. Education, Labor and Family Assistance (ELFA) Bill (PDF, 549KB)
1. Health and Mental Hygiene (HMH) Bill (PDF, 890KB)
1. Public Protection and General Government (PPGG) Bill (PDF, 691KB)
1. Transportation, Economic Development and Environmental Conservation (TED) Bill (PDF, 787KB)
1. Revenue (REV) Bill (PDF, 1.71MB)
2014-15 Memoranda in Support
Article VII
1. Education, Labor and Family Assistance (ELFA) Memo (PDF, 76KB)
1. Health and Mental Hygiene (HMH) Memo (PDF, 102KB)
1. Public Protection and General Government (PPGG) Memo (PDF, 115KB)
1. Transportation, Economic Development and Environmental Conservation (TED) Memo (PDF, 135KB)
1. Revenue (REV) Memo (PDF, 162KB)
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· Articles/Links of Interest (please hit control and click to open articles)…

1. TIF link: http://www.rcsdk12.org/Page/24710
2. AVATAR link: www.rcsdk12.org/avatar
3. Engageny:  http://engageny.org/
4. EngageRochester: http://www.rcsdk12.org/Domain/44
5. 2014-15 Elementary- and Intermediate-level Testing Schedule:   http://www.p12.nysed.gov/assessment/schedules/2015/38testingschedule15.pdf
6. 2014 and 2015 Regents exam schedules: http://www.p12.nysed.gov/assessment/schedules/schedule-hs.html
7. Obama's Homework Assignment  by Tom Friedman: http://www.nytimes.com/2014/01/19/opinion/sunday/friedman-obamas-homework-assignment.html
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